September 20, 1963

Dr. Anna M. Bidder University of Cambridge Department of Zoology Downing Street Cambridge, England

Dear Dr. Bidder:

Thank you very much for your letter from Boston and for the copy of your paper on Nautilus. Luckily, your paper was discovered several months ago and has been incorporated in the galley proofs of the final version of "Living Nautilus." The Nautilida volume of the Treatise on Invertebrate Paleontology is now being printed and should come out this fall or winter.

I am glad to be furnished with Nautilus, because now I am deeply immersed in fossil and living oysters. The subject is so large that I have great difficulties with finding the scattered literature and assembling all the data available. However, some progress has been made. Professor Yonge was kind enough to spend four hours reading my manuscript on the Ostreidae. He is a very kind and patient man.

Too bad we did not get together again at Washington. Perhaps we can meet again.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

H. B. Stenzel

HBS:elh